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IBERO-AMERICAN PORT FORUM 
Among the objectives of Puertos del Estado de España are the establishment of effective channels of international cooperation, especially with the Mediterranean countries and with Ibero-America, and the development of a stronger role for Spanish port enterprises and technologies, within their sphere of competence, as representatives of the General Administration of the Government of Spain in international organizations and committees.

In keeping with these functions and objectives, in 2000 and 2003 Puertos del Estado de España promoted the holding of meetings known as the Ibero-American Meetings on Port Technological Exchange. Since they received a favorable response, it was deemed advisable to establish some type of permanent organizational structure that would ensure continuity and allow them to have a greater impact.

For that reason, in late 2003, Puertos del Estado decided to propose the establishment of the “Ibero-American Port Forum,” which was intended to be an open forum for reflection, discussion, the formulation of proposals, the sharing of experiences, and the coordination of measures by physical or legal persons, both public and private, operating in the context of the Ibero-American ports, for the purpose of fostering effective channels of cooperation in that regard for the promotion of port development and commercial relations among countries of the region.

As part of its international relations with port institutions, the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) of the Organization of American States (OAS) has been cooperating with Puertos del Estado de España for years in pursuing the aforementioned objectives.

Among the Forum’s governing organs are the General Assembly, to which all associate members belong, and the Executive Committee, which serves as its manager.  In particular, in accordance with items 5 and 8 of the Rules of Procedure of the Forum, the President of Puertos del Estado de España appointed the Executive Secretary of the OAS Inter-American Committee on Ports as one of the members of the Executive Committee.

The constitutional meeting of the Executive Committee was held in Madrid Spain, on March 10, 2004, and the second meeting was held in the Port of Sines in Portugal, on July 8, 2004.  The Executive Secretary of the CIP/OAS attended both of these meetings.

As a result of the decisions taken at the aforementioned meetings, the CIP/OAS supports the initiative of the Ibero-American Port Forum for the dissemination of its activities in the Ibero-American region, where the Forum’s activities are concentrated.
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